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There are many factors that must be considered before choosing a specialty crop or enterprise.   These include evaluating your resources, such as land and equipment, and how much time and energy you can devote to the project  You must address how you plan to market your products and decide whether you want to create your own value-added products.  If you are considering an agritourism enterprise, do you like to work with people?


In North Carolina, there is a program to help growers with new crops and enterprises.  The North Carolina Specialty Crops Program is a cooperative program between North Carolina State University and the North Carolina Department of Agriculture and Consumer Services.  The program develops new crops and the markets for them.  Some recent successes of the program include development of the Sprite melon, seedless red and yellow watermelon, cantaloupe, and lettuce industries in eastern North Carolina.  These five crops brought over $34 million to North Carolina farmers in 2003.


I was asked to create a short list of some new crops that Alabama farmers might want to consider.  The first on this list is native medicinal herbs.  Northern Alabama is known for having a diversity of native forest herbs such as ginseng, goldenseal, and black cohosh.  The rich history surrounding these herbs could be used to help develop an industry.  Mushrooms are another possibility.  Alabama universities have  been involved in shiitake mushroom research and extension for many years.  I do not know the current status of those programs, but I do know that our marketing studies in North Carolina have shown that there is a growing demand for a variety of locally grown mushrooms because of the superior quality and freshness.  With retail sales of organic products growing at an annual rate of 20%, there is room for increased production of organic fruits, vegetables, and value-added products.  The key is creating successful markets such as CSAs (community supported agriculture) and farmer cooperatives.  Development of new nursery crops is another suggestion.  Attend the large Southeastern nursery trade-shows to keep current with the industry trends.  In prosperous urban areas, there are often opportunities to make a profit selling fresh cut-flowers.  To be successful, growers need to learn how to produce a variety of flowers over an extended season and store, package, and display them effectively.  Agritourism enterprises such as corn mazes, demonstration farms, and catfish ponds are of interest to many farmers.  Although these businesses look easy and inexpensive to implement, they are not without challenges.  For example, do you have adequate parking, liability insurance, and enough employees to keep an operation running smoothly and safely?


There is a wealth of information on the internet about specialty crops and enterprises.  For a start, these are the sites associated with my program:

The N.C. Specialty Crops Program: http://ncspecialtycrops.org.

Specialty crops, herbs, vegetables, and organics:  http://ncherb.org.

Organic agriculture: http://ncorganic.org.

The N.C. Consortium on Natural Medicines: http://ncmedicinalherbs.org.

